
 
 

 

Minutes of February 21st, 2011 

 

Called to order:  Present –Barry Wilner, Susan Swan, Erik Sanjurjo, Scott Larson, Don Paul, 

Robert Abrahamian, David Schlesinger, Nic Manzo, Bechir Blagui, Jamie Rosenthal 

 

Government Announcements: 

 

There were actually no government announcements at the February meeting. 

  

Public Comments: 

   

Lucy said that the homeless use bus stops for shelter. 

 

Ron, from the Griffith Park Neighborhood Council announced a councilman election forum 

at Marshall High School.  

 

Roy Stone, from the Fairfax Library, spoke up in support of Measure L, the library measure on 

the March 8th ballot. 

 

Hovik Zarakian spoke of a memorial Park at Garfield Park. 

 

A supporter of Stephen Box spoke in support of Garfield Park. 

 

Erik Sanjurjo mentioned that Fire Station 82, then a Whole Foods Market, then a market rate 

mixed use project, and now a senior housing facility were proposed for the site. He said the 

senior condo project is basically a “done deal.” 

 

Jerry Hans, of Friends of Griffith Park, gave a presentation and update on the group. He also 

spoke about “PROS”, the open space committee, and that they may take HUNC up on an 

offer to furnish a meeting location for the committee. 

 

Nathan French spoke again about community walks. The large tree was removed in the 

pocket park, and the church was in process of moving forward with plans after the person 

with Caltrans, their connection, fell ill. 

 



Nathan also announced a councilman candidate forum would be held at the Seventh Day 

Adventist church on Thursday, February 24th. Erik Sanjurjo spoke mentioned about the great 

association we have with the church and about their being our community center. 

 

Nathan also discussed “Just Food” part of Just Hollywood where organic food will be 

grown in a community garden and offered to be grown by high school students. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

 

There was no treasurer’s report due to Charles Suhayda’s absence.  Erik Sanjurjo mentioned 

that we need to spend or lose money. The only allocation so far has been $1,200.00 for the 

newsletter. 

 

Committees: 

 

PLUM – Scott Larson said the Holly Grove HPOZ is moving forward. He suggested a letter of 

support would help. A letter of support was motioned. 

 

Motion: David Schlesinger 

Second: Don Paul 

 

Motion passed: 

  For – 9 

  Against – 0 

  Abstain – 1 

 

The letter of support regarding the Hollywood Farmer’s Market needs to be composed. 

 

PS&T will be having a meeting in March. 

 

Workshop discussions and elections for 2012 will be held. There is a need in getting people 

interested in running. 

 

No New Business 

 

No Old Business 

 

Meeting Adjourned. 

 

 

 

 


